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	Question: When documenting the Instructions required by IEC 60079-0 (and the other IEC 60079 series standards), must these required Instructions be provided in paper format, or may they be provided in an electronic medium (such as CD, USB flash drive, URL or QRcode)?

Answer: The documentation containing the Instructions required by IEC 60079-0 (and the other IEC 60079 series standards) may be provided by means of paper format alone, or by suitable electronic medium alone, or by both formats. 

Suitable electronic medium for providing these required Instructions are a CD, DVD, USB flash drive, URL or QRcode. Where a URL is relied upon to provide required Instructions, there shall be marking on the apparatus that contains the international symbol [image: image2.png]


(Reference No. 0434B of ISO 7000), along with the document number, revision level and URL location.   

Where some or all of the required instructional material is provided by electronic media, the required instructional material shall be available in printed format upon request of the user.
This approach is consistent with how required Instructions can be addressed under relevant industrial standards. For example, see the IEC 61010-2-201 as just one example to consider.

Whereas the IECEx System is able to take a flexible view on the form of the instructions, it should be noted that other constraints may apply in certain market places.  In particular, it is noted that if an IECEx ExTR and/or QAR is to be used in support of claims of compliance with the ATEX Directive, the European Commission’s Standing Committee for the ATEX Directive have taken the view that at least the safety related parts of the instructions in respect of ATEX should be supplied in paper form, even if the wider operational Instructions are supplied in electronic form.
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